Weldon Library Board Minutes
October 19, 2021
The meeting was called to order by President Amanda Walters at 7:00 P.M. in the board meeting room of the Weldon Public Library.

The rollcall was conducted by Secretary Sandra Sanders. Present were Christi Baker, Danielle Barton, Alycia Brockman, Sandra Sanders, Amanda Walters, Bob Walters, and Susan Westray.  Librarian Lori Rich was also present. 
Minutes were presented and there was a motion by Alycia Brockman, seconded by Christi Baker, to accept the minutes of the September meeting as corrected. The vote was unanimous, 7-0.

No one was present for the public forum item on the agenda.

There were no items for Closed Session.
TREASURER’S REPORT was given by Christi Baker. The September beginning balance at First Mid was $881.59.  Receipts for September were $0.00. The disbursements for the month were $678.75 ending in a balance of $202.84 on September 30, 2021. The September beginning balance at First National was $26,219.99.  Receipts for September were $32,584.80. The disbursements for the month were $5,031.81 ending in a balance of $53,772.98 on September 30, 2021. Payroll and expenses were also reviewed. There was a motion by Danielle Barton, seconded by Susan Westray, to accept the reports as presented. The vote was 7-0.

LIBRARIAN’S REPORT was given by Lori Rich.
Saturday Toddler Time/Story Time scheduled for October 16th was cancelled due to illness of the facilitator.
Reading Club for beginning readers in October will be on the 13th, 20th and 27th.
Early Dismissal Day on October 6th was cancelled due to remote learning.  The next Early Dismissal Day will be November 3rd.  A representative from 4H will be leading the group in an activity.
Halloween, Sunday, October 31st, the library will be open from 6:00 pm to 8:00 pm to be used as a warming station.  Hot cocoa will be provided.

Ladies Night final profit for September event was $95.97.  The next ladies night will be November 5th at 6:00 pm.  The event will be a bow making class.
Family reading night will be on November 19th from 6:00 pm to 7:00 pm.  The main activity will be playing board games.

Cloud Library Stats: September circulation for Illinois Heartland Library System totaled 31,245 items: 20,820 were eBooks, 10,425 were eAudiobooks. Pay-per-use eAudio totaled 1,478.
Petty cash funds received for September totaled $153.57; monies from fines, copies and faxes totaled $15.40. Receipts from candy, sodas and coffee equaled $138.17.    Expenses for the month totaled $61.99.
Lori reported the second tax check has been received in the amount of $27,228.30.  This amount is included in the September deposits for First National.
A new SHARE mobile app will be available to the public on October 25th.  

Lori updated the board on an act of vandalism on the library that resulted in a broken window.  A police report has been filed and this is considered a felony.  Quotes for repairing the window have been obtained from Bacon & Van Buskirk, $805.00 and Quality Window, $636.45.  Bacon and Van Buskirk came to the library and gave an exact quote.  Quality Window took information over the phone and gave an estimated quote that could increase based on color and other factors.  Both quotes are less than the libraries deductible.  Given the information presented, a motion was made by Bob Walters and seconded by Alycia Brockman to repair the window and award the contract to Bacon and Van Buskirk.  The vote was unanimous, 7-0.
OLD BUSINESS
The Angel Tree pilot program is going well.  The theme for November is “Hunger Awareness”.
Two large room and one med-large room air purifiers were purchased for the library.  The total cost was $464.88.

NEW BUSINESS
Library Policies 4, 7, 8, 9, 10 and 13 were reviewed with no changes suggested.
Library Policy 11 – Use of Library Policy was amended.  A motion was made by Christi Baker, seconded by Alycia Brockman.  The vote was 7-0.

Library Policy 12 – Patrons with Disabilities Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) Policy/Procedures was amended.  A motion was made by Alycia Brockman, seconded by Christi Baker.  The vote was 7-0.

A motion to add Policy 36 – Open Meetings Act Policy was made by Alycia Brockman, seconded by Christi Baker.  The vote was 7-0.

Per Capita Requirements were reviewed and discussed on the following chapters 7, 8, 11 & 12.
A committee to review the closed session meeting minutes of July 2021 through December 2021 was appointed.  The committee will be Amanda Walters and Susan Westray.

FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS

Amanda Walters suggested considering the recent vandalism, the library should install cameras.  After a brief discussion, the board felt there was merit to this suggestion and Amanda will proceed with getting quotes to present at the November meeting.

Having no other business, a motion was made by Susan Westray, seconded by Alycia Brockman, to adjourn. The vote was 7-0. 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:00 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Sandra J. Sanders, Secretary
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